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Gold medallist to visit Indian Queens School! 
 

On Tuesday 19th June, the school is lucky enough to be receiving a visit from Reuben 

Arthur.  He competed in this year’s Commonwealth Games in Australia winning a 

Gold Medal as part of the 4 x 100m relay team. During his visit he will talk to all the 

children about his career and work with each class on a sporting challenge. This is a 

sponsored event and sponsorship forms have been sent home today with this 

newsletter. We are hoping that all children will be able to raise some money, as 75% 

of funds raised will go towards purchasing new PE equipment for the school and 25% 

will go towards the ‘GivingBack’ programme which supports athletes to further their 

careers. Children who do bring sponsorship in for this event will also receive prizes 

for their efforts, more details of these are included in the sponsorship form sent home 

today.  

Your support with this very exciting event would be very much appreciated. 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 
Attendance figures for each class 

w/e 18.05.2018 
 

Hopi 95.6% Yakama 97.9% 

Navaho 93.0% Micmac 95.5% 

Blackfoot 95.0% Chippewa 88.8% 

Nanticoke 99.2% Arapaho 92.6% 

Shoshone 95.5% Comanche 98.0% 

Algonquin 96.3% Kiowa 95.6% 
 

    Well done Nanticoke 
 

 

The target set for the school is 96% 
attendance 

 

Diary Dates 
 
 

May 
28th – 1st 

 
Half term week 

June 
4th 

 
2nd half of Summer Term 
begins 

July 
5th  
10th  
13th  
20th 

23rd – 24th 
 

 
Summer Fair 
Leavers’ Assembly 
Open Afternoon 
Last day of Summer Term 
Training Days 
 

Victory Hall logo competition 

Congratulations to the children who were prize winners in the 
Victory Hall logo competition. 

1st place – Charlotte Tilyard 

Runners Up – Sophie Peacock & Florence Davey 

These children received prizes in assembly this afternoon. 

Hit the Surf 
 

 

A group of children from Year 6 enjoyed a trip to Fistral beach on Thursday, where they had the opportunity to practise 

their beach safety skills and begin to learn some surfing techniques. 

Nine Ashes Camp 
 
Children from Year 6 will be going on camp to Nine Ashes when we 

return after the half term holiday on Monday 4th June. We hope that 

they have a great time and good weather.  

Internet Safety 
 

Net Aware, the NSPCC and the O2 websites have created a useful guide providing information for parents or anyone working with 
children to stay up to date and keep children safe in today’s digital world. Net Aware provides online safety information and advice on 
privacy settings and other features, as well as recommended age guidance and risk ratings for inappropriate content.  Please take a 
look at this site to help support and guide your child/ren https://net-aware.org.uk 
 

Diary for week commencing 4th June 2018 
Monday Year 6 camp – Nine Ashes 
Tuesday Year 6 camp – Nine Ashes 

Guitar Lessons 
Wednesday Year 6 camp – Nine Ashes 
Thursday  
Friday  

 

Information sent home this week: 

- Letters to Yrs 4,5,6 re: SRE / PSHCE 

- Guitar flyers – to pupils who have guitar 

lessons 

- Sponsorship forms- athlete visit 

Half Term Break 
A reminder that school will be closed from Monday 28 May – Friday 1 June for the half term break. 

 

REMINDER: PE KIT 

As we are now preparing for sports day, can we please remind parents that PE kit needs to be in school every day (including plimsolls 

or trainers) even if it is not their normal PE day, as we will be practising whenever the weather allows. Thank you.  



 

                                    

 

Menu for week commencing Monday 4th June 
 

 Main On the side Dessert  
 

Water is freely 
available to all 

children.  Milk is also 
now freely available to 
Reception, Y1 and Y2 

children. All other 
drinks are available at 
an additional cost of 

50p.  Thank you. 

Monday 
Cornish handmade sausages with mash 
potatoes and gravy 

Peas and cauliflower Apple crumble with 
custard 

Tuesday 
100% beef burger with crunchy potatoes 
 

Sweetcorn  Fruity flapjack  

Wednesday 
Roast Chicken with roast potatoes and 
gravy and stuffing 

Carrots and broccoli Strawberry Trifle 

Thursday 
Meatballs with homemade tomato sauce 
and wholegrain pasta 

Green beans 
Peach sponge and 
custard 

Friday 
Fish fingers with homemade chips Sweetcorn and 

spaghetti hoops 
Chocolate and 
Orange cookies 

 

The school will work with children who require a modification to the school meals as jacket potatoes/bread rolls / ham, cheese, tuna or salad, can be 
prepared. Please talk to the class teacher if there are any queries regarding lunches.   

On rare occasions, due to circumstances beyond our control (e.g. non-delivery or equipment problems), it may be necessary to vary the menu.  
However, a hot meal will always be available! 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Be Scrumptious with 
Slimming World 

 
Wednesdays 5.30pm 
Wesley Chapel Hall 

 
Contact Louise: 07721390449 

 
Facebook: Indian Queens Slimming World 

 

St Francis Church, Indian Queens 
 

Open Day 
Saturday 26th May 2018 

10am to 2pm 
 

Wedding and Baptism displays.  View the architect plans which 
will allow St Francis to become a community resource as well as 

a place of worship. 
 

Come along and have a cup of tea or coffee 

 
Indian Queens Pantomime 

 

 Cinema evening showing  
 

The Greatest Showman 
 

Friday 6th July 
7.30pm for 8pm start 

at the Victory Hall 
 

£3.00 entry  
Own food and drink can be brought with you 

 
          STRICTLY DANCE 

 
Starting Monday 4th June at  

10.30 – 11.30am 
 

Start learning and having fun (free of charge) 
 

Victory Hall, Indian Queens 
 

You can come along on your own or as a pair.   
 

Salsa, Quick Step, Swing, Waltz, Tango  
and lots more 

 
The Park, Mawgan Porth 

Monday 28th May 10am (Free) – Screech Owl Sanctuary 
Tuesday 29th May 10am – Magical Mermaid Experience – To book call Kernow Mermaids on 07812375039 or email 

julia@kernowmermaids.com 
Tuesday 29th May 10am (Free) – Wild craft for the Kids – Booking essential, call 01637 860322 

Wednesday 30th May 11 – 1pm (Free) – Hendra Farm Exotic Animals – Booking essential call 01637 860322 
Thursday 31st Mayu 9.30am (Free) – Forest School – Booking required 

Friday 1st June 2pm – Magical Mermaid experience – To book call Kernow Mermaids on 07812375039 or email 
julia@kernowmermaids.com 

 
For further details call 01637 860322 

 
The Park, Mawgan Porth, Cornwall TR8 4BD 01637 860332 

www.theparkcornwall.com 

 


